

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' ISSUE No 420

28th June 2019

Dear Parent / Carers

Teacher Training Days

2019/2020 Mon 2nd Sep 2019 Fri 25th Oct 2019 Monday 6th Jan 2020 Friday 22nd May 2020 Mon 20th July 2020

Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

RBE	Marnie Binns for a fantastic attitude to her learning this week. She has shown great pride in her work and produced a lovely piece of writing about our drama this week! ©	RW	Emilia Hickman for her wonderful attitude to school, always being a kind and thoughtful friend and being an absolute pleasure to teach. A well deserved 2 nd pupil of the week! ©
IA	Eliza Trigg for being a fantastic member of 1A. She always tries her best, is a fantastic friend and has a positive attitude to her learning. Well done Eliza! ©	1J	George Farey for a fantastic week, for always trying his best and for being a super friend. George is a great member for 1J.
2S	Elliot Charlton-Matthew for his consistent enthusiasm in everything we do but for being particularly fantastic on our trip this week and asking great questions. Well done!	2W	Max Gilbert for trying really hard to follow the golden rules this week. He has shown amazing learning behaviour all week and has put 100% effort into his maths and writing. Keep it up! ©
3R	Isabelle Tunnicliffe for her super work in maths. Isabelle has persevered with tricky reasoning and problem solving questions and has become a lot more confident in her ability. Keep it up Isabelle, well done!	3W	Jack Emery for a super few weeks in year 3. he has worked extremely hard in all areas of his learning. His attitude has been excellent and has really improved. Well done Jack, keep it up! ©
4H	Joshua Smith for his brilliant attitude in his learning about the Ancient Egyptians. He has written a fantastic newspaper article about Tutankhamun, well done Joshua! ©	4L	Eva Camm for a fantastic week but also a brilliant year! She always tries her very best, always puts 100% into everything she does and always has a smile on her face! An absolute pleasure to have in my class. ©
5C	Hannah Thornley for her fantastic attitude to school life. She puts 100% effort into everything she does and is always looking for ways to improve her work. She is a super role model and a pleasure to teach. Well done! ©	50	Evie Cherry for having a brilliant attitude to all aspects of our school life, always trying her best, having a growth mindset and being kind to everyone.
6C	Mena Maki for continued efforts in all she undertakes. She is an exemplary student and a fantastic friend to all. Keep up the great work. ©	6M	Olly Browell for his kind and caring nature towards everyone. He looks out for all of his peers and is a credit to 6M. Well done Olly! ©





























Memory Verse

"Let us fix our eyes on Jesus, the author and perfecter of our faith, who for the joy set before him endured the cross, scorning its shame, and sat down at the right hand of the throne of God. Consider him who endured such opposition from sinful men, so that you will not grow weary and lose heart."

Hebrews 12:2-3

Dates for your diary

Mon 1st Jul – KS1 Sports Day (AM) Tue 2nd Jul – KS2 Sports Day (AM) Fri 12th Jul – Y2 trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park Wed 24th Jul – last day of school

Sports Day

Sports day will be Monday 1st July for KS1 and Tuesday 2nd July for KS2. Children should come to school in their sportswear in the morning, please send them in a T-shirt in their house colours. (Matthew = blue, Mark = green, Luke = yellow and John = red). Sports day will start at approximately 9:15 and parents are very welcome to come and watch. We may even have a race for parents! Please remember to send your child with a water bottle, a hat and with sunscreen already applied if the weather is kind to us!

Junior Parkrun 23.06.19

Thank you to the children and parents who came along to have a go at Bodington 2k Junior Parkrun on Sunday. It was a fantastic atmosphere as always and there was some very impressive running on show. Thanks to all the parents that ran or offered moral support from the side-lines and thank you to the teachers that came along to offer encouragement. The trinity bear team with the most runners represented were MATTHEW (for the third time!). They will be getting a trophy on the chart in the entrance hall.

Sadly, there were only 9 children there this time from our school. The first time we did it this time last year there were 53 children there and in September there were 30 children. I'm not sure what caused such a low turn-out, but hopefully we'll have more there again next time. Remember that the Parkrun at Bodington is on EVERY SUNDAY at 9am and it's always completely FREE to enter.

Miss Johnson, Miss Slaney and Miss Appleyard







Enterprise Day 2019

On Thursday 11th July 2019 Year 6 will be holding their annual Enterprise Day. For those of you that are not aware of what this day is, Enterprise Day is the culmination of a half term of teamwork, collaboration and lessons in which the children have learnt about being sensible with their money, how to budget and start a 'business' from a small investment. Each group is given £10 and the aim is to make as much money as they can throughout the day.

On their stalls they have come up with an initial business plan with activities, food, drink and healthy options. This year there will be a range of activities and more information will be provided in a newsletter (written by the children) in the coming weeks.

Every year group will get the chance to visit the stalls and bring some of their own money to spend. Please advise your children on how to spend their money appropriately, as this is one of our Healthy Schools exception days. The money raised goes towards the year 6 end of school treat, and the rest is invested back into year 6 to provide resources (SATs Busters etc.) for future year 6 children.

Thank you for all of your support. Mr Clarke and Mr March Year 6 Teachers



Leeds Rhinos Tickets

We are hoping to have some cheap tickets for the Leeds Rhinos match at Headingley on Friday 12th July – information to follow

Parent Lite

You will receive an invite to join SIMS Parentlite from today.

Available on iOS, Android and a browser, the SIMS Parent Lite app provides a convenient and accessible solution for parents to electronically review and request changes to the data held on them and their children, as well as seeing key term dates.

Crucial information including medical and dietary requirements can be added as well as any changes to mobile numbers. In the past we have sent home paper Data Collection Sheets, and under the new GDPR requirement for accuracy and security of data, we are no longer able to use.

Further information will be sent via Parentmail.

School Uniform Policy - Health and Safety

There are several health and safety issues that inform our school policy as follows:

No jewellery should be worn except a wristwatch. Children with long hair need to have their hair tied back.

Pierced ears – If you wish your child to have pierced ears we suggest this is carried out in summer holidays to allow sufficient time to heal. A small simple plain stud can be worn in school. Your child will remove earrings that do not comply. The school takes no responsibility for lost earrings.

Earrings should be removed and left at home on PE days. If your child has had recently pierced ears then plasters must be supplied from home for the first eight weeks when doing PE. After that it is expected they will be removed for PE. Staff will not attempt to remove or insert earrings for children.

In addition:

Hairstyles – razored lines and haircuts which are below a number 2 are not allowed. Parents will be contacted if this is not adhered to and a plan agreed – i.e. 2 weeks given for the hair to grow out.

It is then not expected that this will be repeated.

No make-up is to be worn in school- this includes nail varnish and stick on tattoos. Parents/carers will be contacted if the above is worn and the expectation is that it will be removed after school for the next day.

Coloured trainers are not permitted.

We thank you for your support in the implementation of this policy.

Library Notices

Many thanks to Ellie Filewood (2W) for her kind donation of books to the library. Thank you, Mrs Sen

Stamps

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance ©

House Points

The table below shows the results so far:

	Week	Cumulative
Matthew	331	7304
Mark	355	6947
Luke	312	6372
John	333	7341

Please see overleaf for PTA news

Ms C Hellings Headteacher



PTA news 28.6.19

Summer term events

Summer fayre Saturday 13th July 12-2.30pm



Raffle tickets for the summer fayre are available to buy in advance as well as on the day. A letter giving further details has been sent home with raffle tickets. Raffle tickets are £1 each. Please try and sell tickets to family and friends and send the money and counterfoils of ticket stubs to the school office in an envelope marked 'PTA – summer fayre raffle' by Friday 12th July. Please also return any unsold raffle tickets by Friday 12th July.

Dress down day will be **Friday 12**th **July** when the children can come in non- uniform and donate a bottle for the summer fayre. This can be anything so long as it is unopened and in date eg wine, soft drinks, shampoo, ketchup etc.

We are hoping to have a childrens book stall at the summer fayre and are looking for donations. These must be in good condition. Please hand in your donations at the school office.

We will also be running the colour stall and cake stall and would really appreciate your donations. A summer fayre letter giving further information will be sent home next week.

Does anyone have any gazebos we can borrow for the summer fayre please? We are in need of at least 4 - if anyone has any we can borrow then please let a PTA member know or email the PTA email (see below).

We cannot run the PTA events without your help. We are still looking for **volunteers** for the summer fayre to help set up, run stalls during the event and help clear away afterwards. If you can spare even just an hour of your time to support this great event the PTA would really appreciate it. Please either let a PTA member know, contact the PTA email at the address below or please come along to the next PTA meeting which will be held on **Wednesday 3rd July at 8pm**. Everyone welcome.



For further information about the PTA please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com.

THIS GOLF CLUB IS ACCREDITED TO DELIVER THE



A COMPLETE INTRODUCTION TO GOLF

PUTTING | SWING | SHORT GAME | FITNESS | PREPARATION | SKILLS FOR LIFE

The programme includes:

- Fun Games and Activities
- Skill Festivals
- Learning rewards wristbands and certificates
- Focusing on playing, physical and personal skills And much more...



Session details:

GOLF FESTIVAL SUNDAY 23rd of June, 12-1pm Venue - COOKRIDGE HALL GOLF CLUB COMPLETELY FREE OF CHARGE To register please email paulodonnellgolf@virginmedia.com

All sessions are run by fully qualified PGA Coaches











HOLY TRINITY CHURCH

The Parish Mass is at 10am every Sunday and everyone is welcome!

Sunday School, run by an experienced primary school teacher, runs alongside the Mass and is suitable for children of all ages.

After Mass each week everyone is invited to stay for coffee, tea, soft drinks and biscuits.

If you are thinking about baptism for yourself or your children, please get in touch with Fr Paul. Anyone of any age can be baptised!

KEEPING IN TOUCH WITH YOUR PARISH CHURCH.

Please have a look at the church website:- holytrinitycookridge.weebly.com
There is also a face book page with plenty of news and information about our activities:facebook.com/holytrinitychurchcookridge

Pat Swann [07803 165206] will be happy to give you any help or information you may need.